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Re Wait for EI stretches to 10 weeks, Sept. 29. 

I want to set the record straight on the unacceptable delays in handling EI claims in Ontario. 

Bob Howsam does not represent the Employment Insurance Commission when he attributes the delays to rotating strikes by public servants members last month. 

The weakening economy in Ontario lead to a dramatic increase in EI claims prior to August, and developments since Sept. 11 have exacerbated this situation. 

Blaming our employees for this is akin to holding auto workers responsible for declining auto sales. 

Human Resources Development Canada has a service commitment to process claims within 28 days of filing, and every effort is being made to meet this service standard and process outstanding claims as expeditiously as possible. Many claims are being processed in less than 28 days, and to suggest otherwise is simply irresponsible. 

I appreciate The Star correcting the record on this issue of incredible importance to workers in Ontario. 
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